
 

North Carolina Community Foundation allocates second round of disaster relief 

grants to programs assisting Hurricane Matthew victims 

Greene County Community Foundation grants to Greene County Interfaith 

Volunteers, Inc. 

For immediate release – 8/15/17 

The board of directors of the North Carolina Community Foundation recently allocated a 

second round of funding from the NCCF Disaster Relief Fund to affiliate foundations 

serving the areas hardest hit by Hurricane Matthew, according to Rod Martin, statewide 

grants committee chair and a member of the board. 

The latest allocation totals about $207,500 and will go to 15 NCCF affiliates serving the 

parts of eastern North Carolina that are still recovering. 

Funding totaling $286,000 from the North Carolina Community Foundation’s Disaster 

Relief Fund was allocated at the beginning of the year. The Greene County 

Community Foundation also received an allocation of $10,920 to grant through 

the earlier allocation, bringing the total to $20,920 to date. Greene County 

Interfaith Volunteers, Inc. also received the earlier allocation. 

NCCF President and CEO Jennifer Tolle Whiteside said that the Foundation’s support 

continues to focus on helping our affiliates meet long-term recovery needs in eastern 

North Carolina. “These are allocations that we are confident will be granted effectively, 

because our affiliate boards live and work in these communities and know firsthand 

where these resources can make the most impact,” she said. 

The Greene County Community Foundation was founded by a group of committed 

citizens to serve as a local resource to meet community needs through permanent 

endowments that fuel grantmaking. In addition to Rhodes, board members include: Ray 

Holloman (vice president), Randy Davis (secretary-treasurer), Christie Mozingo 

(immediate past president), Nina Paul Vinson (grants chair), Gloria Artis, Susan 

Beaman, Kathleen Bussell, Faith Bynum, Erika Churchill, Judy Davenport, Laquita 

Davis, Rick Davis, Vanessa Hardy, Beth Moye, Dora Pasour, Rebecca Pate and Jody 

Tyson. 

About the North Carolina Community Foundation 

The NCCF is the single statewide community foundation serving North Carolina and has 

made $116 million in grants since its inception in 1988. With more than $222 million in 



assets, NCCF sustains 1,200 endowments established to provide long-term support of a 

broad range of community needs, nonprofit organizations, institutions and scholarships. 

The NCCF partners with a network of affiliate foundations to provide local resource 

allocation and community assistance across the state. An important component of 

NCCF’s mission is to ensure that rural philanthropy has a voice at local, regional and 

national levels. 

For more information, visit nccommunityfoundation.org, like us on Facebook and follow 

us on LinkedIn and Twitter @NCCF. 

Cutline for photo 

Pictured is Dianne Andrews from Interfaith Volunteers accepting a North Carolina 

Community Foundation Disaster Relief Fund grant award from Michael Rhodes, Greene 

County Community Foundation board president. 
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